The Orchards Homeowners Association (HOA)
 
Belleville, IL 62220
HTTP://www.theorchardshoa.info
Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting
April 10, 2012
6:00 pm
Orchards Clubhouse

1. Call to order: Chairman Martha Dowling called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm.  Also present were Brian Brown, Laurie Brown, and Natalie Stinson, (PCM Community Managers) as well as one resident.

2. Roll call of Directors and Community manager:

a. Chairman 


Martha Dowling
present

b. Vice Chairman/Treasurer
Bob White

present
c. Secretary


Dan Ragen

present

d. Community Manager

Brian Brown

present

Laurie Brown

present

Natalie Stinson

present
3. Amendment/Correction of Minutes:  Motion to accept minutes as presented was presented by Chairman Dowling and seconded by Bob White.  Minutes were approved as written.

4. Homeowner issues: 

a. Brian Brown stated that he received an email from a resident stating that there were too many brick mailboxes in the subdivision.  Chairman Dowling stated that there is nothing to preclude them in the indentures.
b. Bob White has a neighbor that would like to know how to change the covenants.  A two-thirds vote of all residents is needed to approve any changes.

5. Treasurers report:  
a. Financial reports were reviewed.
b. All money from the Associated Bank account has been moved to First County Bank.  The current balance is $158,952.
c. The budget is on target to date.
6. Committee reports:

a. Common Grounds & Pool:

i. The memo was reviewed regarding recent problems with Munie.  All issues should be resolved by April 21st.  PCM will be on site every day until this is completed.

b.  Social Committee:

i. A report from Kristin Geis was distributed.
c. Architectural Control:
i. There are no requests pending.
7.  Review of Violation History Report:
i. Since January 1, 2012, there have been two trash can violations and two sign violations.
8. Old Business:  

a. Tennis Courts:

i. The tennis court resealing will be completed by April 21st.  It still needs to be sanded, sealed, and painted.  Romero’s will then put the fence back into place.
ii. Keeping an eye on and cleanup of the tennis courts was added as a duty for the pool manager.

b. Pool:
i. Tiles have been repaired and puttied.  The fill line has been repaired and is operational.  The pool will be filled with water by April 15th.  Leisure Time will then come out weekly until the pool opens.

ii. Currently there is only one working umbrella.  

iii. Pool rules were discussed, namely allowing food and alcohol.  It was decided that each resident may bring a maximum of two guests with them.  No alcohol will be allowed.  Food will be allowed only in the pavilion.  No water balloons are allowed.  Guests must shower before getting into the pool.  A sign will be put up advising residents to report violations to PCM.  Violators will lose their pool card.

c. Approximately 75% of all HOA dues, or $114,000, has been paid.  A total of $151,875 was billed for the year.
d. Status of Issues from March 3, 2012 Annual Meeting:
i. The Social Committee needs to be asked about the possibility of holding more than one garage sale per year.  PCM will follow up with Kristin Geis.
ii. PCM has contacted the Belleville police department regarding vandalism, speeding, and traffic violations.  They have added more patrols, speed enforcement, and are sending more cars out to check for violations.  
iii. Hank’s is going to provide an estimate regarding creek cleanup.
iv. It was recommended to wait for more available funds before replacing trees along the Green Mount Road entrance.
v. Laurie Brown met with a painter regarding the slippery shower floors in the pool house.  The next time that the pool house is painted, sand can be put in the paint to prevent slipping.  More slip mats will also be placed near the entrances.
vi. PCM will follow up with Munie again to get a bid on making the Plum Hill Road entrance looking nicer.
vii. Pool umbrellas can be purchased from Lowes for a minimal cost.
viii. According to Hank’s, the detention pond behind Slammer Drive is functioning properly, especially after the last heavy rain.  Laurie Brown recommended sending a letter to the residents to advise them if the area is looking bad to clean it up in order to avoid future flooding problems.
9. New Business

a. Bob White suggested putting a flag pole up at the main entrance.  If possible, it would be nice to have it dedicated around Veterans’ Day.   It was decided to see how the budget looks in a few months as well as get some bids.
10. Adjournment: Chairman Dowling moved to adjourn, which was seconded and passed by all present.
Respectfully Submitted this 20th Day of April 2012
Natalie A. Stinson

Professional Consultants & Management, Inc.

Dan Ragen, Secretary, Orchards HOA (signature on file)

